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with some warmer dryer weather.  
Dinghies and day boats were brought 
to the sailing club on Sunday 8th April 
with the hardstanding being almost full 
by the end of the day. Hopefully the cold 
weather is now behind us and we can 
look forward to summer in Lympstone.
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Hard to believe the incredibly late 
snowfall again at the end of the March 
but summer must nearly be here as 
boats were craned into the harbour on 
Tuesday 3rd of April. The Lympstone 
Fishery and Harbour Association 
reported that the operation ran smoothly 

SNOW, SAILING & SUMMER ON THE WAY?
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The Annual Parish Meeting was held on 
Monday 9th April 2018.  This is not a 
Parish Council meeting but a meeting of 
all electors where anyone can report on 
any Group’s activities and any elector 
can raise matters of local concern.
 
Footpath Warden, Jenny Moon reported 
that she had surveyed the footpaths in 
Mid-March.  She did a large amount of 
clipping back and of course there was a 
lot of mud anyway but.... 
 
Fp7- the East Devon Way...  Great work 
has been done on one side of the two 
higher stiles, but on the other side of 
both there is basically a pond!  There is 
more work to be done.
 
Fp21 was impassable - a pond up to the 
top of my wellies! I found an alternative 
way round but not on the path.  I have 
often seen a pool of water there but 
nothing like it was yesterday.  I suggest 
we keep an eye on it.
 
Fp18  I know work has been done on 
the lane to Parsonage Stile but it is 
extremely wet again.
 
Fp8  There is always mud on this path 
but a bit of work has been done there 
and the path could be greatly improved 
by some stone / wood being put down 
over with the first 10 metres of the path 
(at the railway bridge end)

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
Parish Council Chairman, Cllr Jenny 
Clark reported on a year of great activity 
and success for the Parish Council.  The 
new Pre-school building was up and 
running in Candy’s Field.  The Youth 
Club had been given an eye-catching 
makeover and had a new Leader, Sue 
Briggs.  Sessions were very popular 
with between 30 – 40 children attending.
At the beginning of the year, the 
cemetery was looking very poor and 
a few complaints had been received.  
Extra maintenance work was carried 
out and now the work has been handed 
to local Groundsman, Andy Western.  
The Parish Council hopes that you will 
all agree that it is looking much better.
A safety visibility mirror has been 
provided at Sowden End so that 
cyclists can see cars and pedestrians 
approaching around the bend in either 
direction and ride safely.  This has been 
coupled with the lane markings installed 
by DCC.
The lights and locks in the public 
conveniences have been upgraded 
with automatic controls. – all for your 
Convenience!
Cllr Chris Carter has handed over the 
Lympstone Herald to the younger hands 
of Cllr Rob Hilton and his wife.  Chris 
produced the Lympstone Herald for 15 
years and ensured that it was financially 
independent.  Rob has added a new 
look to the cover which we hope you will 
all find attractive.
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During the year we lost Malcolm Lyon 
as a Parish Councillor but he has been 
replaced by John Montgomery. 

Flooding is always a local concern and 
the building works at Longmeadow Road 
and Strawberry Hill have only added 
considerable to the fears of residents 
living in those areas.  There seems 
to be no sense in granting planning 
permission for such development 
when it is clear that surface and foul 
drainage will cause problems by adding 
to sewers and watercourses that 
are already overloaded.  The Parish 
Council is keeping up the fight to have 
changes made so that the problems will 
be reduced.  The Parish now has two 
groups of flood wardens covering the 
lower and upper sections of the village 
and there are two sets of first response 
flood protection equipment available.  
Cllr Phil Corcos and Alan Burton are the 
contacts for this.  The Parish also has a 
Flood Resilience Group set up by Cllr 
Phil Corcos and now led very ably by 
Clem Davies who has wide experience 
in these matters.

Tony Day reminded the meeting that 
ALRUG – the railway Group – was still 
very active and is currently challenging 
changes to the timetable which will 
reduce the service and change the 
times of trains.  The Station Group will 
be calling a Work Party soon to tidy up 
the embankment.
Residents reported graffiti on the 

Exe Estuary trail and the railway 
arch at Sowden End.  The Clerk will 
report these to DCC and Network rail.  
Anyone can report matters like this and 
potholes, blocked gullies etc directly 
onto the DCC website.  This is usually 
the quickest way of dealing with such 
problems.
 
Brian Cotton informed the meeting that 
a railway sleeper had been blocking the 
gully behind the houses in Pretty Corner 
and could have led to a serious situation 
but it was removed by neighbour and 
Flood Warden, Roger Stewart.  This 
gully is prone to flooding and it is vital 
that it is kept clear to protect houses in 
the area.
 
News from the Parish Council.  The 
Parish Council held its ordinary meeting 
after the Annual Parish Meeting.
 
The Parish Council considered two 
retrospective planning applications 
which were to seek approval to the 
drainage scheme for the land off 
Longmeadow Road, which has already 
been installed and appears to be failing.
The Parish Council agreed to object 
to both these applications, full details 
are available on the village website. 
Residents are urged to submit their 
own objections as quickly as possible.  
The closing date is Thursday, 12th April 
2018.  Residents should also submit 
objections to SWW as they need to 
know local feeling on these matters.
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EDDC have issued a press release 
a press release about a car parks 
consultation.  They have invited the 
Parish Council to have a say by filling 
in the online questionnaire before 1 
June 2018: http://eastdevon.gov.uk/
consultation-and-surveys/car-park-
review/ The main effect of this on 
Lympstone residents will be the removal 
of the local permit so that residents will 
now have to buy a full EDDC permit 
costing £134 pa.
 
The Council also agreed to register 
its interest in taking over the car park 
from EDDC.  This would allow local 
control of use and charges although 
it must be borne in mind that there is 
no guarantee that the Parish Council 
would keep the present charging 
system.  EDDC would also like to know 
if the Parish Council would like them to 
show an interest in taking over the area 
that was a temporary car park, at the 
top of Underhill Close.  Cllr Longhurst 
had explained why the Parish Council 
could not get involved in this.  Local 
residents voiced some concerns that 
the temporary car park was never full 
but there had been significant extra 
parking in Underhill Crescent whilst this 
car park was in operation, that having 
parked there, residents would need to 
walk up the very steep hill to get back to 
their cars and during the bad weather, 
the car park was inaccessible.  The 
Parish Council would welcome your 
views on the future of this area including 

whether it should be for general parking 
or possible with individual spaces being 
let on licence.  Cllrs David Atkins and 
Helen Dimond will be checking on the 
volume of parking at the Underhill car 
park to help show whether more car 
parking is needed.

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS, 
8 Drakes Gardens, Drakes Avnue, 
Exmouth, EX8 4AD 
Tel: 279665 / 07866 535580
clerk@lympstone.org
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LYMPSTONE GARDEN CLUB

Thanks to everyone who joined us 
in March for a special afternoon with 
Pippa Greenwood. The hall was 
packed, Pippa was so knowledgeable 
and passionate about her subject and 
the legendary tea and cakes went down 
a storm. And despite a slightly tricky 
journey to us, Pippa was kind enough 
to say: “I had a lovely time and was so 
touched by how kind, helpful and smiley 
you all were. Thank you, Lympstone 
Garden Club!”

Looking ahead, on Tuesday 17 April 
at 7.30pm there’s a talk by specialist 
Katharine Murray on ‘Growing 
Pelargoniums’, and then the popular 
Coffee Morning and Plant Sale on 
Saturday 12 May in the Methodist Hall 
from 10am. Come and buy some plants 
to brighten up your pots and borders, 
and start off that veg patch.

One more date for your diary is the 
Annual Show in the Village Hall on 
Saturday 18 August – more details of 
how to enter in the coming months. 

News from the Garden Club is sent out 
regularly by email – if we don’t have your 
details and you’d like to be kept up to 
date with what’s coming up then please 
send your name and email address to 
windygardener@yahoo.co.uk

Gail McKenzie 

LYMPSTONE HISTORY SOCIETY

The Methodist Hall was buzzing for our 
March talk, when Todd Gray updated 
us on ‘The Cathedral Green Fire & 
Exeter’s Ancient Buildings’. As a result 
of the terrible fire that destroyed the 
Royal Clarence hotel and several other 
buildings in what was the parish of St 
Martin’s, more has been discovered 
about the history of the area, in addition 
to what was already known.

Hot off the press was our latest 
booklet ‘A Sketchbook of Devon’ with 
contributions from local artists showing 
another side of our lovely village. Copies 
of this and other booklets in the series 
(Devon Boy, 1590, and Cooking and 
eating in a Devon Village: A historical 
Scrapbook) can be purchased at our 
events, or from our treasurer Graham 
Banks (Clays, The Strand), or you can 
email us at lympstonehistorysociety@
gmail.com

Our next talk is on Thursday 19th April, 
when John Allan will be talking about 
Anglo-Saxon Mints in Devon. As usual 
it will start promptly at 7.30pm in the 
Methodist Hall (doors open from 7pm). 
The full programme of talks for 2018 are 
on the village website calendar www.
lympstone.org/whatson and on our 
notice-board under the railway arch.

Mary Turner
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PARISH CHURCH

Services
Sunday 8am Lay Led Morning prayer 
(except 3rd which is Said Eucharist)
10am Sung Eucharist  except 1st and 
3rd (Family Holy Communion 1st, 
Morning Praise 3rd)
Wednesday 11am Said Holy 
Communion.

Lympstone Unlocked  22nd at 5pm for 
all the family. (75% growth over the first 
3 meetings!)

The Annual Vestry Meeting for Election 
for Church Wardens for the next year 
and the Annual Parochial Church 
Meeting will be held on Sunday 22nd 
April 2018 following the Sung Eucharist 
at 11:30am. 
The meetings will be chaired by the 
Rector, The Revd James Hutchings.  
Nomination forms for election of 
Churchwardens and PCC members will 
be on the table at the back of the church 
prior to the meeting. These should be 
completed and passed to the rector 
(in the case of Churchwardens) or the 
PCC secretary (Jeff Russell) before the 
meeting. Please note that you should 
check that whoever signs your form is 
on the electoral roll.  

Donation from Ecclesiastical 
Insurance  - The Church has just 
received another donation as a result 
of a member of the congregation taking 

out a Household insurance policy with 
Ecclesiastical Insurance; Thank you for 
nominating Lympstone church. There is 
still time for others to follow this example; 
see details on the notice on the door to 
the porch.  The Insurance company is 
130 years old and will donate #130 to 
the church of your choice if you take 
home insurance with Ecclesiastical.

New Organ.  A new electronic organ 
has been approved to take the place of 
the twenty plus year old instrument we 
currently use.  Instead of punched cards 
the new organ will be programable and 
its software able to be upgraded.   When 
more stops are open a pipe organ 
has to share the air from the pump 
among the pipes.  So this new organ 
subtly changes the sound imitating 
the true and changing sound of a pipe 
organ.  Our director of music, and 
Churchwarden, Philip White is looking 
forward to delivery and is arranging  
guest organists to perform concerts.  
Details to be announced.

Rector at the Swan 11th at noon, 19th 
at 11am and 25th at 11am or 263681 for 
the Parish Office.

More information under the Arch or in 
Church.

Brian Mather 
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FLOOD RISK MANAGEMENT

The first meeting of the Lympstone 
Flood Risk Management Project 
Steering Group took place on 8 March. 
Led by our Flood Resilience Group, 
the Project Steering Group includes 
representatives of all of the flood risk 
management authorities (Environment 
Agency, Devon County Council, East 
Devon District Council, and South West 
Water). All expressed support for the 
project and are committed to working in 
partnership with us. 

Key elements of the project include: 
developing a hydraulic model, 
addressing recognised local flood risk 
issues, and developing an action plan 
to reduce flood risk in the village.  

The Environment Agency has already 
provided £30K for the first phase of 
the hydraulic modelling study, and is 
confident in securing additional funding 
for the second phase. The model is 
vital since it will provide data to better 
understand the flood risk and to help 
us identify appropriate risk reduction 
measures. It will also inform the 
planning process. 

To make progress on local flood issues 
- particularly those associated with the 
current residential developments in the 
village - a further meeting with Devon 
County Council and South West Water 
was held on 5 April. 

Work is also ongoing to review the 
performance of the existing flood 
defences with the Environment Agency, 
and we have just obtained funding for 
a preliminary study of runoff from rural 
land in the upper catchment. 

Finally, a big ‘thank you’ to all those 
people who have already sent us photos 
and other information about flooding in 
the village. We are currently working 
on a record of flood events so this is 
really helpful. We are particularly keen 
to confirm the number of properties that 
have been affected by flooding. So, if 
any part of your property has been 
flooded at any time in the past, please 
contact us. We will treat any information 
received confidentially.  

If you have any questions or comments, 
please feel free to contact me. 

Cllr Phil Corcos
Chair, Lympstone Flood Resilience 
Group
Tel. 01395 272973
Email: philcorcos@gmail.com



LYMPSTONE 
HAIR & BEAUTY 
STUDIO

WALK INs & EVERBODY WELCOME!
Perms, Barbering, Shampoo and 
Sets, Colouring, Highlights, Foils, 

Massages, Waxing, Geleration 
Nails, Facials, Makeovers, Tanning 

and more. 
For an appointment call us on 01395 
274089 or text only on 07552313653

Jeff Crompton
Greenways, Courtlands Lane

Lympstone
*****

For Superior Quality Home 
Improvements and All Types of 
Building Work & Renovations

Plus Kitchen & Bathroom Installation
Mobile: 07768 282 129

Email: jeffcrompton@btinternet.com

DOG GROOMING

Kind & Qualified Groomer.
Commissions for PET PORTRAITS
in pastel also undertaken.
Make Superb Presents.
(Examples of work can be viewed).
Tracey Crompton, Greenways,
Courtlands Lane, Lympstone.
Tel: 01395 272815 / 07973 986268.

CLOCK REPAIRS

Terence C. Matthews - Horologist
Westminster Chimes
Wall Clocks
Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks
Dial Clocks
Long Case Clocks
Carriage Clocks
Free estimates and house visits
Tel: 01395 273563

Find some winter sunshine!
Comfy casa near the Costa Blanca, 
Spain

Peaceful, two-bed roomed home. 
Roof terrace, gorgeous views, 
communal pool and tennis. Beaches, 
cycling, golf, hiking and more. Suits 
all ages. Flights from Exeter & Bristol.

Lympstone residents 15% discount
Tel: 07986 607610
www.algorfaholiday.com

Emma’s House - Lympstone 
Childminder. 
Reliable, Ofsted  approved childcare 
in a home from home environment. 
Spaces available for babies and 
children. For more information 
please contact Emma on 
07969602440 or visit my Facebook 
page: Emma’s House Lympstone 
Childminder. 
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EXMOUTH LIBRARY
Exmouth Library is hosting a Non Fiction 
Night on Thursday 19th April. Come 
along to meet the authors Richard 
Lappas, Fleet Street Photographer, 
author of ‘More by Luck than Judgement’ 
and Mark Norman, researcher, writer 
and author of ‘Black Dog Folklore’. You 
will learn about what is involved writing 
factual books and articles, and have the 
opportunity to buy signed copies of their 
books.

Free entry (via the rear entrance of the 
library) 
Sally Burton

Norton Plumbing & 
Building Contractors
All aspects of plumbing,  building,  
roofing work undertaken.
We Specialise in disabled and 
independent bathing and living 
solutions.
Wetrooms, Ramps, lifts, grab rails.
Contact Mark
01395 278647
07967 68586

LYMPSTONE TENNIS CLUB NEWS 
We’re a friendly club, with twice weekly 
club sessions, tournaments, coaching 
and two well maintained courts for 
general play. All standards of players 
welcome! Our courts are located 
alongside the village hall and you can 
find out more from our website www.
lympstonetc.co.uk/

OPEN DAY -  FREE TENNIS ON 28th  
APRIL!

 Juniors: come along to the courts 10.00 
– 12.00 for a taster session and meet 
Matt, our coach. Racquets provided 
for you to have a go!  If you like it, sign 
up on the day for a series of Saturday 
morning lessons, for children aged 6+, 
starting on Saturday 12th May.  If you 
want to find out more please contact 
Liz; liz@claylane.com

Adults: if you’re interested in joining our 
club please come along to our open 
afternoon from 2pm for tennis, tea and 
cake! 

For adult members, the summer 
coaching programme with Ollie, starts 
on 10th May. To book your place contact 
Jill: jilldixon100@hotmail.com

FRIENDS OF UNDERHILL SURGERY
The Friends of Underhill Surgery AGM 
is on Wednesday 16 May, 2:30pm at the 
Methodist Chapel. All are welcome.
Richard Francis



EXETER LIVING AWARDS 2017: CREATIVE WINNER
“A small, independent practice with national recognition.”

www.hiltonbarnfield.co.uk  •  01395 224 829  
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LYMPSTONE WI

It was our Annual Meeting this 
month, so after the official approval of 
accounts and election of President and 
Committee, it was time to look back 
at a successful year with three new 
members, lots of good meetings and 
pleasurable outings. 

We had some brilliant speakers, being 
transported to different places as far 
apart as Russia in the pharmaceutical 
business world and America during 
the evacuation in the Second World 
War. Nearer home we found out about 
Jane Austen, “Remarkable Women” 
and Dartmoor Search and Rescue, all 
centred in Devon. Subjects like garden 
design and the entertainment business 
were also covered. 

Members took part in Devon Federation 
events including a Spring Garden 
Day at Longdown, Spring Council in 
Torquay, Sing for Fun, Officers Get 
together, Autumn Showcase and a 
visit to Cardiff Christmas market.There 
was a carol service, but unfortunately 
not the one in Exeter Cathedral for our 
WI this year, hopefully better luck this 
coming Christmas. The Pampering 
Day at Exeter College comes highly 
recommended for the future. 

Our own events were as usual 
numerous: a visit to Cothelstone Manor 
was hailed as brilliant, not to mention 

the summer supper and the (very 
French and sophisticated ) Feb lunch at 
the sailing club. 
The Furry Dance and the magnificent 
Calendar Girl scarecrow that won a 
section of the Village competition was 
a highlight in the summer. Supper at the 
Redwing cheered us up in January and 
the Xmas party saw some of us in a very 
energetic mode indeed with a Zumba 
display by members and friends.

Members of our WI volunteered for 
various good cases like making cakes 
for the Open Gardens event and litter 
picking once a month on the public 
fields and footpaths round Lympstone.

We are now looking forward to another 
year of education, fun and food!

Our next meeting will be on 2nd of May. 
The speaker will be Graham Hurley, 
local author, talking about ‘crime 
writing’.

Elly Cordwell
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LYMPSTONE LIVES
BRIAN COTTON

Brian Cotton, who has lived in Lympstone 
since 1999 with his wife Jo, has taken on 
various roles in our local community to 
improve village life.

Origins
Brian was born in Surrey in 1937. After suffering a heart attack and having a triple 
bypass operation, Brian moved via Bristol and Torquay to Lympstone in 1999.

Family
He is married to Jo and has two sons: one who now lives in Exmouth, the other with 
Brian and Jo’s two grandchildren in Torquay.

Career
Brian trained as an engineer and, after a period as deputy chief engineer at a large 
chemical works in Avonmouth, worked in the oil and gas pipeline industry. In 1987 
Brian and Jo’s life together took a very different turn in terms of work when they 
bought a hotel in Torquay. They stayed in the hospitality industry until 1999, when 
they moved to Lympstone. 

Village Connections
Living in Lympstone the pair soon became involved in village life.  Brian became 
Chairman of the Twinning Association, on the Committee of History and Historic 
Houses Association. He soon became a trustee of the Village Hall and Vice Chair 
for the last few years. It was under his, expert guidance that the Village Hall was 
brought into the 21st century with a new bar, kitchen, toilets, stage and hall lighting. 
He also advocated the hall’s solar panels, heating & ventilation and fire alarm 
system, with thanks to Don Mildenhall’s leadership.

At Present 
Brian is now eighty years old and feels it is time to take a back seat from village 
duties.  His summative comment on life in Lympstone is this: “I have enjoyed every 
minute of our life in Lympstone.”
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DOWN
2. Own up and let in (5)
3. River found on 11 & 12  - friend of 4 (7)
4. Russian city found on 11 & 12 - friend of 3 (5)
5. Best version of guts lie for least attractive 
answer (7)
6. Feel corn roundabout for 7s owner (8)
9. Naval base proved not to be mixed with (9)
11 & 12. Home of tennis frequently seen in city 
park (9,6)
13. Sounds like you’re fed up with French water, 
try this wine instead (8)
14. Annoying song wriggles in your lughole (7)
16. Insects listen in (7)
18. German said yes next to Grande river and got 
some Spanish wine (5)

LAST MONTH’S ANSWERS are available from 
James in the Redwing or by request from the 
editors at theherald@lympstone.org
Correct answers received last month from: 
Richard Crisp, Margaret Turgoose, Dave 
Mountain, Shirley & Simon Friend, Frances & 

THE LYMPSTONE CROSSWORD MOBILE LIBRARY
Friday 27th April
Meadow Close 
10.15 - 10.35am
Car Park
10.45 - 11.45am
Diana Letcher

FILM SOCIETY
Fly Away Home (1997)
Friday 11th May
Village Hall
Doors open 6.45pm
Show starts 7.30pm
Free for members
£5 for non members
Grace Packman
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19. Witch’s religion sounds like basket material 
(5) 
ACROSS
1. In Tarmac homes a manly attitude (5)
2. OU glad about TV dog (6)
8. Two beats is a palindrome (5)
10. Foxes lie routinely, obscuring craftier 
characters (5)
12. See 11.
15. Plundered shops during unrest, point little 
Edward to the lavatory (6)
17. Ruder about artist (5)
20. AD love? What a fuss (3)
21. Municipal administration is a palindrome (5)
22. Take a jar back for British rule in India (3)
23. Final one could mean the end . Sucker! (5)

Laurence Pearce, John Brewer, Mai & John 
Welton.  The winner of the £25 voucher for the 
Redwing this month was Shirley and Simon 
Friend.
Please do visit the Redwing to try to tease some 
clues from James for this month’s prize!



	

	

	

We	at	Age	Concern	Exmouth	can	help	you	with:	

Home	and	garden	management	including	housework,	shopping,	
running	errands,	hospital	appointments,	cooking	meals	and	or	meal	prep,	

overnight	siting	service,	hairdressing	and	much	more…	
	

We	can	help	support	you	to	live	in	your	own	home	and	our	services	are	tailor	
made	to	your	individual	requirements.	

Please	feel	free	to	contact	us	with	any	questions	or	enquireries.	

Sarah	Cripps	or	Malia	Wood	
01395	271	242	(option	2)	

homeservices@ageconcernexmouth.co.uk	
www.ageconcernexmouth.co.uk	
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CAN YOU SPARE AN HOUR?
Twice a year we spend an hour or so 
tidying the lower part of the railway 
embankment on Station Hill.  If you 
would like to help, please come to the 
station at 11am on Wednesday 23rd 
May, with your gardening tools and 
a willing pair of hands – no climbing 
involved. 
Earlier that morning the station platform 
will be planted with a summer display,  
watered and maintained by village 
volunteers.  All this community effort 
helps make the whole station area 
attractive for villagers and visitors alike.
Tony Day
Friends of Lympstone Village Station 
268653

FUND-RAISING DINNER
A dinner to raise funds for the Sam 
Banks Memorial Fund will be held at 
the Sailing Club on Saturday 9 June.  
The evening will begin with drinks and 
starters in Teresa and Paul Sauven’s 
garden overlooking the estuary before 
two further courses indoors where there 
will also be a short performance from a 
soprano and accompanist.
The Sam Banks Memorial Fund provides 
bursaries for photography students at 
Pathshala South Asian Media Institute 
in Bangladesh.  Tickets cost £22 and 
are available from Louise and Graham 
Banks at Clays, The Strand (or phone 
223048 or email gthbanks@gmail.
com).  All are welcome.
Graham Banks 

LYMPSTONE ART EXHIBITION
SUNDAY 27TH MAY SUNDAY 3RD 
JUNE
Please come to our Exhibition  which is 
in half term week. We will have a wide 
range of paintings,  as well as sculpture, 
ceramics and other 3D art on show.  
Open from 11pm to 5pm in the Village 
Hall, although on the final day,  Sunday 
3rd June we finish at 2pm.
We have a secret auction for a wonderful 
watercolour by a local artist, Louise 
Banks.  The artist Paul Barclay, whose 
family originates from Lympstone  and 
now has a gallery in Dartmouth will be 
opening the  Exhibition and presenting 
the prizes.  He has kindly donated a 
picture as a raffle prize
 Put the dates in your diary and  enjoy a 
visit - an opportunity to buy original art 
work at very reasonable prices. Entry 
£1, free for children under 12
Judith Carter

MEALTIME ASSISTANT REQUIRED 
LYMPSTONE PRIMARY SCHOOL
5 hrs per week at £7.78 per hour.
Immediate start.  
For more information see the school 
website where you will find a more 
detailed job description and application 
form. 
Closing date 16th April.
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Visas granted for English tour.

The astonishing tenor from St 
Petersburg, Sergey Grankvist, a 
member of the Nikolsky Ensemble 
who will sing Russian Orthodox sacred 
music and traditional Russian folk songs 
on Thursday, 26th April at 7.30pm in 
the wonderful acoustic of Lympstone 
Church.

One of the most thrilling events ever 
promoted by Lympstone Entertainments 
was the performance by the singers 
from St Petersburg in 2016. We are 
excited to tell you that, at short notice, 
we have been offered another concert 
by some of the same singers, including 
the star soloist, tenor Sergey Grankvist. 
News has just reached us that Visas 
have been granted to the four singers.
	
This is the Nikolsky Ensemble, formed by 
Boris Totokin, who conducted the earlier 

THE RETURN OF THE RUSSIANS
Hermitage Ensemble, and featuring the 
tenor who astonished us last time with 
his amazing voice. Once again they will 
be performing a programme of Russian 
Orthodox sacred music, and well-loved 
Russian folk songs. The composers of 
the sacred music include Tchaikovsky, 
Mussorgsky and Rachmaninov, and the 
songs in the second half feature such 
favourites as Moscow Nights, Song of 
the Volga Boatmen, Those Evening 
Bells and Kalinka.

The Nikolsky Ensemble has already 
undertaken tours of Estonia and 
Norway, and now is coming to England 
at a time of sensitive relationships 
between our two countries. 

Tickets £12 (£10 if you have bought a 
ticket for the Budapest Café Orchestra)
boxoffice@lympstone-entertainments.
net, 2 Brookfield Cottages 01395 223
Harland Walshaw
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useit
your key to secure storage
h

Woodbury Business Park • Woodbury • Nr Exeter www.house-it.co.uk
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FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH
The winner of the £25 lottery prize in the 
March draw - the last for the 2017/18 
round -  was Sue Date. Tickets are now 
being sold for the 2018/19 round of the 
Lottery - £6 gives you a chance in all 
twelve of the monthly draws. If no one 
knocks on your door to ask you to buy 
one and you would like to do so, please 
let me know and I will happily oblige! 
The Lottery helps to provide valuable 
funds to keep Lympstone’ s church 
building in good condition for now and 
into the future. Do support it if you can.
The Annual General Meeting of the 
Friends of the Church will be held on 
Friday 27 April, starting at 7.30pm in the 
church. It is an open meeting so please 
come along if you would like to learn 
more about the work of the Friends.
Clive Wilson  2674753

HEALING & FLOWER ESSENCE 
THERAPY - Natural ways to maintain a 
sense of well-being
Appointments/more info 01395 269323 

NEW HOME WANTED
We are a Local couple, currently 
renting in Lympstone and looking to 
buy our first home. We are looking for 
a 3 bed family home with some garden. 
Solicitor and finances in place. If you 
have considered selling your property 
please get in touch with Jacob on 
07944733305. Thank you.

SMALL ADS
EVERYONE’S YOGA
New Class for all levels. 
6 - 7.30pm Tuesdays. Pilgrim Hall, 
Glenorchy Church, Exeter Rd, Exmouth. 
Enjoy practising yoga in an encouraging, 
non-competitive atmosphere.
Tel. James Armstrong - 078819645900 
for details or to book.
07967 685869

BRAIN TUMOUR SUPPORT
On 21st April at 7pm at the Public 
Hall Budleigh Salterton, the theatrical 
company Prior Commitment are 
putting on a parody of Shakespeare, 
to celebrate his 400th anniversary and 
give us all another way of looking at 
Shakespeare and his works.  For those 
of you who love him its an amusing view, 
for those who don't care for the Bard's 
work its a fun way of becoming familiar 
in a modern way to view him, and for 
others its a way of having a giggle and 
a drink or two.  A win:win for everyone. 
Tickets are available from Budleigh 
Tourist Information or Cards Too, both 
in the High Street at Budleigh, or via 
myself.
Jeanette Hackwell
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DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editors by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before publishing 
which is done in good faith. Rob and Claire Hilton, Editors

LYMPSTONE HERALD ADVERTISING RATES 2017/2018
Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with further copies being sold through the village shops. 
Please send your enquiries to Rob and Claire Hilton, Editors, Lympstone Herald, 
theherald@lympstone.org
Costs per issue
    • £90 a page 
    • £45 a half page 
    • £22.50 a quarter page 
    • Lineage in the Small Adverts cost 60p a line or £1.20 a line if boxed. 
    • Boxes (approximately business card size and 6 to a page) cost £15 a box. 
Graphics can be included in any box.
Discounts are normally available on annual contracts.
Receipts are normally issued annually.

 

 

www.bigbagrecycling.co.uk

07970 806 228

Garden waste
giving you hassle?
NO MORE TRIPS TO THE TIP

1  X LARGE BULK BAG
COLLECTED AND

PROCESSED FROM £27.50
SPECIAL OFFER - 2 BAGS FOR £50
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PAINTER/DECORATOR and general 
maintenance. Over 20 years experience.
Call Jim on 01395 277813 / 
07929606895

SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN
For all your log, coal, kindling and gas 
supplies. Tel. 01395 267490

ELECTRICIAN Lympstone based, 
specialising in domestic work. Happy 
to do small jobs. Call Simon on: 07985 
963075

FOOD WITH FLAIR
Excitingly different Caterers
For Every Event Large or Small.
Buffets, Lunch and Dinner Parties, 
Canapes, Main Course Casseroles, 
Salads, Desserts or Individual Dishes 
to suit your personal budget.
Telephone Shirley - 01395 265147
Email shirley@foodwithflair.co.uk

FRENCH HOLIDAY LET
Vendee: overlooking golf course and 
only 10 mins drive from superb beach. 
3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, communal 
swimming pool and tennis courts. From 
just £350 per week. Tel 01395 272032 
or email: annhurley1@sky.com

PRISTINE     CLEAN
Domestic ironing   and   cleaning   
services. Local lady.  
Call Niki - 01395 740727

ROOFER specialising in pitch roofs 
and flat roofs, fascias and guttering, 
general maintenance, pest control, 
repairs, fully insured. Please call for 
a free quote. 01395 277236 07528 
970950. liam@liamandemma.com

SWEDISH MASSAGE
Calm Swedish massage and holistic 
therapy, Japanes rejuvenating face 
massage. Lovely beauty room, parking, 
appointments available 07958599387

TOENAIL CUTTING and treatment 
of common foot health ailments, 
diabetic foot checks and advice, plus 
toenail reconstruction. Home visits. 
Anne Reeves (MRFHP) Foot Health 
Practitioner. 01395 225062 / 07515 
860347

GARDEN JOBS
Jenny is still digging for Oxfam. £10/
hour, all to Oxfam. 276569 
Jenny Moon

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER 
Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail cutting, 
foot care, treatment of corns and callus. 
Home visits. 01395 263496

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496

SMALL ADS
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ACCOMMODATION
HOLIDAY COTTAGE Cosy cottage 
in centre of village. One double room 
and further room with bunks. Minimum 
2 nights in low season and 4 nights in 
high season. Call Pete or Jan on 01395 
488123

CALPE, SPAIN : 2 bedroomed 
apartment for rent. sleeps 4-6 people, 
beach front, 3 pools, 2 tennis courts. 
tel: Jane Moffatt 279952.

WITHALL’S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the 
village. Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit www.
lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk   

THE OLD DAIRY B&B, LYMPSTONE  
A very warm welcome awaits you at 
The Old Dairy B&B situated on the edge 
of the picturesque village of Lympstone.     
Recently renovated, this luxury B&B 
offers three well appointed rooms all 
furnished to a high standard.  Double, 
twin and family rooms available.  
Experience the ultimate in home-from-
home comfort and style, complete with 
traditional home-cooked breakfast. 
Contact: Den and Jules 01395 275679, 
mobile 07595540562 or 
email info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk

SMALL ADS
BYRE COTTAGE - Self-Catering 
Holiday Let.
Byre Cottage is  a delightful two bedroom 
self-catering holiday let with traditional 
features and a lovely rustic feel in a 
contemporary style.  Boasting two light 
and airy bedrooms, accommodating up 
to four guests, and a well-behaved dog. 
Contact: Den and Jules 01395 275679, 
mobile 07595540562 or 
email info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk

PICTURE FRAMING. For all 
your  framing requirements; also frame 
restoration & chair caning.   Caro 
Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham.

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, “purely 
for pleasure” and ABRSM exams to 
Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 
Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 01395 
222749 or 07939 126190.

MATHS TUITION  Experienced  tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE level 
maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane 
Moffatt on 279952  or 07730877889

ELECTRICIAN - Fully qualified and 
insured, all work guaranteed. No job too 
small. Phone Paul on 01395 744028 / 
077400 99195
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WHAT’S ON IN LYMPSTONE
APRIL
17 Growing Pelargoniums
19 History Society - Anglo-Saxon Mints
19 Exmouth Library - Non Fiction Talk
20 Third Age Project Meeting
21 Brain Tumour Support Show
22 Vestry and Parochial Mtg. - Church
25 Lympstone Folk - Saddler’s Arms
25 Art Group Workshop - Abstracts

MAY
2 WI
7 Parish Council Meeting
11 Film Society - Fly Away Home
12 Garden Club Coffee and Plant Sale
14 Parish Council

16 Friends of Underhill Surgery AGM
17 Exmouth Library - Poetry Evening
23 Station Tidying Morning
27 Art Group Exhibition Opens

26 Nikolsky Ensemble
27 Third Age Project Meeting
27 Mobile Library
27 Friends of the Church AGM
28 Tennis Club Open Day
29 Budapest Cafe Orchestra

June
3 Art Group Exhibition Closes
4 Parish Council Meeting

6 WI
9 Sam Banks Memorial Dinner

www.optimagraphics.co.uk
sales@optimagraphics.co.uk

01392 873822

TOPSHAM LTD

optima
  graphics

Brochures, Posters 
Leaflets, Flyers, Newsletters

Personal & Business Stationery
Tickets, Forms, Folders, Menus

Labels, Pads & NCR sets
Wedding & Funeral Order of Service

 Signs, Banners
Pull-ups & Wrap Display Stands

Window, Boat & Vehicle Graphics 
Display Signage, Magnetics
Vinyl Lettering & Stickers

 Promotional/Advertising Boards & Signs

We provide a high quality, good value,
prompt design & print service

silk screen, digital, wide format, litho printers
full design service including web & email graphics, digital forms



ABOVE AND BELOW: PHOTOS TAKEN FROM THE TOP OF THE CHURCH TOWER THIS MONTH

BELOW: CRANING IN AT THE SAILING CLUB


